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February 8, 2019

Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council
City of Warrensburg, Missouri 				

Dear Mayor and Council Members:

City Manager:  
There has been quite a bit going on the last couple of weeks with projects and weather.  Projects continue to progress in a positive manner.  There has also been several meetings and discussions regarding potential business opportunities in Warrensburg with City staff.

Street crews and Public Safety Personnel did an outstanding job this last winter storm.  The City Manager’s Office has received and observed several positive comments regarding the conditions of the streets during and after the storm.  Unfortunately the trees downtown continue to suffer from the harsh winter season this year and will have to be evaluated this spring after the weather changes.

Meetings attended since the last report include: one on one with Council Candidates; communication meeting with Warrensburg School Superintendent; communication meeting with Colonel from Whiteman AFB; and progress update with Retail Coach.

City Council Meetings, Study Sessions, and Executive Sessions
Tentative future City Council agendas include the following items at this time:

1. Hunter Hollow Replat
2. Acceptance of Gift of Real Property (On Pine Street)
3. INFRA Grant Application and Resolution of Support (Federal Funding potential for Maguire Bridge Project)
4. Old Drum and Friends Animal Shelter Discussion
5. City Manager and City Clerk Performance Evaluations

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT
Director, Barbara Carroll

Dangerous Building Program Status Report
Staff worked several dangerous building cases in 2018.  Three were abated in 2018 and three have been abated and closed out in January 2019.  Of the six, four were demolished, two were repaired and three took court action to resolve.

ADA Transition Plan Update
Federal regulations require the City have in place an Americans with Disability Act Self-Evaluation and Transition Plan.  The City of Warrensburg adopted its most recent ADA Transition Plan Update in July 2016.  The purpose of the ADA Transition Plan Update is to ensure that all citizens of Warrensburg are provided full access to the City’s programs, services and activities in the timeliest manner as is reasonably possible.  Staff works to incorporate the plan recommendations annually into our work plans and budget.  Building Official Brett Penrose in his capacity as ADA coordinator will work with staff from other departments this year to complete a new update to the plan.  The update will be presented to City Council for consideration by the end of this year.  


HUMAN RESOURCES
Director, Greg McCullough
Human Resources Activities:

1.  Positions:
a. Part-Time Records Clerk – This job was posted for the Police Department on Monday, December 3rd.  This position remained open until December 21st.  We have received a total of 71 applications for this position.  A pool of applicants was determined and interviews completed.  An offer has been made for this position and accepted.  Goldie Edwards started in this position on February 1st.
b. Recreation Supervisor I – This job has been reposted effective February 4th and will remain posted until March 3rd.  Since this position was reposted we have not received any applications as of yet.
c. Water Pollution Control Utility Inspector – This position was posted the week of December 17th.  The position remained open until January 5th.  We have received a total of 13 applicants for this position and are currently in the process of reviewing applications to determine a pool of candidates to interview.  One of the candidates was an internal applicant.  Terry Hawks, our internal applicant, was offered this position and has begun his new responsibilities. 
d. Fire Prevention Officer (FEPO) – This position was posted on January 9th, 2019.  This position will remain open until February 6th, 2019.  We have currently received a total of 13 applications for this position.  We will begin reviewing applications in the very near future.
e. Part Time Communication Coordinator (WCVB) – This position was posted on January 9th, 2019.  This position will remain open until February 4th, 2019.  We have currently received a total of applications for this position.  Joel Davila will be assisting Marcy with the evaluation of applications and the interview process.
f. WPC Operator I Collections – This position was posted on the website effective January 28th and will remain posted until February 11th.  To date we have received 3 applications for this position.
g. Baseball/Softball Officials – This position was posted effective February 4th and will remain posted until March 1st.
h. Group Fitness/Wellness Instructor – This position was posted effective February 4th and will remain open until March 5th.
i. Part-Time Personal Trainer – This position was posted effective January 14th and will remain open until February 8th.
j. Site Supervisor – This position was posted effective February 4th and will remain posted until March 1st.

Other Activities:

1.  Continued work on the Personnel Policies Manual.  This has been a complete revamp of the entire manual.  Have worked approximately an additional 4 hours towards this project and it has involved reformatting items that were individually anchored, tabbed and blocked making changes difficult.  Currently are working on reviewing and proofreading 187 pages to bring to a complete finish adding policies approved already by City Council.  My goal is for this to be complete during  the month of February.
2. Completed the revisions in spreadsheets sent back to us regarding the performance review product with Insperity.  Have received confirmation back from David Rains at Insperity that this will allow him to finish up the design and installation of our performance review software and he will get with us in the near future about training.
3. Confirmed and processed all reconciliations for payroll deductions and bills for VSP, UMB HSA, Delta, Madison, Voya, UNUM and Discovery FSA.  
4. Worked with Danielle and Kyle in Parks on a personnel issue with approximately 4 hours invested in this issue.
5. Worked to bring to conclusion a billing issue with WMMC regarding different prices being billed for the same service and not receiving bills for service in a timely manner.  These issues have been resolved, however this accounted for approximately 3hours HR time.
6. Update the TOMO employee random drug screening spreadsheets and emailed them to TOMO in preparation for the first quarter screening.
7. Completed and sent out the letter to employees regarding our Wellness Program and Wellness Screening taking place on February 22nd.
8. Documentation on several personnel items have taken approximately 3 to 4 hours the last couple of weeks.
9. Completed the PO’s for both the monthly BCBS Admin expense and BCBS claims expense, as well as emailed the backup material for these bills to BCBS for supporting documentation.
10. Completed all of the E-verifys that had backed up due to the federal government shutdown.  We completed 8 the first round and another 2 later.
11. Ran the payroll spreadsheets for 6 LAGERS certifications.  Completed 3 of those certifications with the LAGERS system and will be completing the others this week.
12. Also complete the monthly LAGERS upload and bill payment for January.
13. Attended the West Central Missouri Collaborative, which includes HR and Insurance personnel from around the county.
14. Finally, continued the training of Joel Davila, by giving him a broad array of human resources tasks to experience.  Again, we are receiving the use of Joel’s services through the Military Services internship program.

Upcoming Activities:

1. Continue the cleaning and reorganizing of the Human Resources file room and cabinets.  Complete the filing and separation of current employee files into Full-Time and Part-Time filing cabinets.  Complete the filing and separation of I9 storage.
2. Continue to coordinate the completion of the performance evaluation system.
3. Continue to coordinate the implementation of our Wellness program.
4. Begin looking at and rewriting parts of the HR portion of our web page.
5. Continue participation in the monthly LMC meetings.
6. Continue to work on the revision of our City Safety Manual.

CONVENTION AND VISITORS BUREAU
Director, Marcy Bryant

Lodging Tax 
Following Council’s approval to place the lodging tax increase ballot measure on the April 2, 2019 ballot, the WCVB lodging tax committee met to discuss messaging. Each board member has provided a list of five individuals in the community they will discuss the tax and WCVB with. We are currently contacting community groups/clubs to schedule informational presentations to. As of report date, we’ve scheduled 13 presentations. 
We will treat this opportunity not only as a time to educate residents on the lodging tax’s purpose, but as a general awareness campaign for the WCVB and our mission. 
Part-Time Position
Applications for the part-time communication coordinator position closed Monday, Feb. 4. Fourteen applications were submitted. 
Interviews are being scheduled for the week of Feb. 11. The goal is to have the 20-hour position filled and in the office by Monday, March 4. The position will assist with social media, material distribution and visitor support. 
Grant Program
The WCVB 2019 Grant Program opened for applications Friday, Jan. 18. Past recipients were sent a letter and emailed regarding the program dates/info. Event venues were mailed information regarding the program to share. The program information was posted on Facebook and a news release was sent to local media. The applications close Friday, Feb. 8. 
Program Highlights: The budget for the program was increased by $5,000 and a separate grant for sports tourism was created. 
As of the report date, three applications have been submitted. 

Event Info:
Children’s Literature Festival, March 18-20
(Meet with event coordinator on Feb. 4)
Blaine Whitworth Foundation Go Big or Go Home 5K, Saturday, April 6
Old Drum Day Festival, Saturday, April 13 
MIAA Outdoor Championship, May 3-5
Burg Fest is scheduled for Sept 27-28 
Visitor Guide 
We are working on the visitor guides with Laser Quick Printing. We anticipate the guides being in distribution mid-March 2019. 
Upcoming Meetings/Conferences
UCM Big Idea Conference, Jan. 28
UCM Admissions, Jan. 31
WCVB Meeting, Feb. 14
Capitol Day for Tourism, Feb. 19-20 Jefferson City
Economic Coordinating Board Meeting, Feb. 21
Missouri Group Travel Exchange, May 6-8, Lodge of Four Seasons 

FIRE DEPARTMENT AND INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY
Fire Chief, Jim Kushner
Fire
We survived the winter storms in good fashion.  As of the 8th we responded to 9 storm related calls.
We are working on finding replacements for the recent departures and are receiving several applications.
IT
The door security system is continuing.  The move over to the new system has occurred at Parks and the Municipal Center.  City Hall, Station 2 and the PD is continuing.
There have been several attacks on our network lately.  Our security has caught all of them and the employees are good in reporting suspicious emails.
Police Department
Police Chief, Rich Lockhart

We conducted CEW training.  Our day shift, Proactive Crimes Unit and Investigations Division all received training.  We will be working on a time to get the night shift trained.  The policy is finalized and will be sent out soon.
We received a $1000 donation from Aftermath for the K9 grant program.  Initially, we were awarded $500 but after they saw our GoFundMe campaign, they doubled it to $1000.  
Our GoFundMe is doing well and is still trending.  We raised more than $4000 in just 3 weeks.  We were designated as a benefactor for the Early Bird Rotary’s Taste of Johnson County so that will help us get closer to our goal.  We will most likely be retiring Gunner this upcoming spring.  Once we have the funds raised, we will purchase Gunner’s replacement.  Our goal for the campaign is $20,000 that includes the purchase of the new K9, training, and equipment.  GoFundMe does not charge us a fee for hosting the campaign. 
Our cold weather Facebook post went national.  News Stations in Kansas City and as far away as Houston, Texas reported on the clever post.  We were even mentioned on NPR and ESPN.  The post asked criminals to stop criminaling during the cold snap.  A big thanks to my social media staff for keeping our page in the front of our public.  We picked up more than 2,000 additional followers taking us to more than 16,000 followers.  If you remember, we had fewer than 4,000 just a little over a year ago.
Members of the department checked on our homeless population during the recent cold weather.  We handed out sleeping bags and supplies while informing them about the homeless shelter recently opened at the old Destiny House location.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The police and fire department held another successful blood drive.  We collected 89 units of blood from 105 people who tried to give (some of those who attempted to give were unable to give).  I want to thank PO Tom Carey for his tireless work on the blood drives.  These would not be as successful if it wasn’t for his work.
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